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                                         Ysgol Gymunedol Bodnant Community School        

       NEWSLETTER
 

                                                  Issue No. 7                       May 2020 

For up-to-date news and events, visit our website at www.ysgolbodnant.co.uk 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

As you may be aware, Kirsty Williams, Minister of Education announced last week that schools will not going 

to be opening fully at the start of June.  When we receive further information on the details of any form of 

reopening, you will be informed. 

 

Bodnant is a hub school and caters for the children of Penmorfa, Clawdd Offa and Hiraddug.  In line with the 

government guidelines the staff and children do not meet one another and have different areas of the school, 

entrances and playtimes and dinner times.  

 

Bodnant will continue to: 

 - Open every day for the registered keyworkers when in work 

 - Open every day for registered pupils, identified as requiring further support by the local authority 

 - Provide online work for all learners via see saw and other methods 

 - Provide timely feedback on any work returned  

 - Reward and recognise the excellent work and efforts of our wonderful pupils 

 - Track, monitor and encourage all learners to engage with the distance learning  programme 

 - Regularly contact all our families to ensure that all our pupils are safe 

 - Provide as much support as we can to our community 

 - Provide support via all our staff – please do not hesitate to call the school for support on 01745 854724 

 

Children of key workers can be registered online through the Denbighshire website  

Please click on the link for the Denbighshire County Council website. 

 

Mrs Haddon continues to keep in regular contact with those families before the lockdown.  She is able offer 

advice about Foodbanks as this is a difficult time for many families.  Mrs Haddon is also able to offer speech 

and language lessons through Skype.  Mrs Haddon is available for advice and support on ch@bodnant.org. 

 

Mrs Chandler is offering counselling and emotional support via email, phone calls and FaceTime for our parents 

and children on julieichandler@gmail.com 

 

We hope the children are enjoying the work that the teachers are sending home and you are all able to access 

it.  If this is not the case, please inform the school so that we can find another way for the children to receive 

their work.  

 

Please continue to stay safe and look after your families.  

 

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/community-and-living/coronavirus/apply-for-childcare-at-a-school-for-key-workers.aspx
mailto:julieichandler@gmail.com
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Jack celebrating his birthday 

Darcy and Maddison 

have been painting 

happy quotes on rocks 

and hiding them for 

people to find. 

Elodie with her Grandad on 

VE Day 

Tallulah camping in the garden 

Matilda on VE Day 

Tyler busy doing homework 

Osian has won a 

dance competition 

Austin and Alfie 

Cameron having a 

barbecue 
Freya enjoying the warm weather 

Max 

on video 

call 

Jude  and his ‘very 

hungry caterpillar tree’ 
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Ruby in her Tudor 

Dress 

Tilly with her ‘thank 

you’ letter to the 

refuse collectors 
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Bella-Rae celebrating her birthday in lockdown, Havana and Sienna. 

Mrs Chandler working at home 

.Leo, a new baby 

brother for Connor 

Connor and Chloe learning new life skills 

Thumbs up from 

Archie 

David with his 

sunflower seed diary 

Bella 

having fun 

at 

Prestatyn 

hillside 

Ruby and Heidi taking their daily exercise 

Jack, 

Joseph 

and Ruby 

having a 

film night 

Theo, Henry and 

Willow 
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Nursery Applications 2020 
 

You will now have heard from the Local 
Authority as to whether your child has a 
place in our Nursery in September.  We 
have emailed you an ‘Acceptance Letter’ 
and ask that if you wish to take up the 
place, it is important that you reply by 
email, by Friday  22nd May 2020 at the 
latest. Thank you. 

 

Free School Meals 
If you are in receipt of Free School Meals your 
payment will now be made directly to your 
bank account every week.  You will receive 
£19.50 per week, per child.  Application forms 
are available on the Denbighshire County 
Council website at 
www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/educati
on/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals 
 or ring 01824 706100 for further information. 
 

Glan Llyn Refunds – Year 6 
Unfortunately, this year’s trip to Glan Llyn for 
Year 6 pupils has been cancelled.  You should 
now have received a cheque refund for the 
money you have paid, which includes the 
deposit of £50.  

Please contact your child’s teacher 

if you need to ask any questions 

about the online work set for pupils.  

You can also contact the school on 

01745 854724. 

Useful Information 
 

If you or anyone you know needs support at 
this difficult time, here are some useful 
contacts:- 
 

Parentline – a support line for parents to 
talk and gain advice – 0808 800 2222 
 

youngminds.org.uk – a website for young 
people to access support.  There is also a 
useful parent page for advice on supporting 
your child through the coronavirus and a 
helpline to ring for parents – 0808 802 5544. 
 

Childline.org.uk – a website for children 
and young people and also a helpline -   
0800 1111 – children can talk to helpline 
counsellors. 
 

Silverline – a free helpline for the elderly to 
contact – 0800 470 8090. 
 
 
 If you need a 

Foodbank parcel, 
please contact 
ch@bodnant.org 
for a referral. 

We regularly send out 
messages via our 
School Gateway App.  
Please download the 
app if you have not 
already done so.  
Keeping you up-to-date 
with information. 
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https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
mailto:ch@bodnant.org
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